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PILGRIM’S PROGRESS  

3650	West	106th	Street		
Carmel,	IN	46032		

www.pilgrimindy.org	
	
	

SUNDAY	WORSHIP	
8	a.m.	and	10:45	a.m.	

	

Sunday	School	
9:30	a.m.	

	

Wednesday	Worship	
7	p.m.	

	
	

OFFICE	HOURS	
	

8	a.m.-4:30	p.m.		
Monday-Thursday	

	

8	a.m.-noon		
Friday	

	
	

Church	Office	..........	(317)	846-2221	
Church	FAX	..............	(317)	846-3590	
Preschool	Office	......	(317)	846-6132	

	
	
@pilgrimindy	

Evangelical Lutheran 

Church in America 

EMERGENCY	PASTORAL	ASSISTANCE	is	available	as	needed.	
Please	contact	the	church	office	during	office	hours	(M	–	TH	8	
a.m.	to	4:30	p.m.,	and	Fridays	from	8	a.m.	to	noon),	at	(317)	
846-2221.	At	other	times,	please	call	Pastor	Steve	Albertin	at	
(317)	441-4469	or	email	stevea@clczionsville.org.	

CONSTITUTION	UPDATE	
On Sunday, May 6, 2018, at the quarterly 

Voters’ meeting, the congregation voted to 
approve the benefaction fund grant requests 
and the updates to our constitution. Thank you 
to all who came out to vote and support our 
church mission.  

Our next Voters’ meeting is September 16. 
At that meeting one of our topics will be the 

presentation of Pilgrim’s mission-focused budget. Mark your 
calendars. More information to follow. 

 

COME	MEET	OUR	NEW	MEMBERS	
Join us Sunday, June 10, for a “meet ‘n’ greet” to get to know 

those new members who have joined Pilgrim in the last six 
months or so. We’ll have a pitch-in lunch, and hear from guest 
speaker Cheryl Cooper, a retired investment officer who now is 
involved with an organization called Random Acts. She works 
with “leftover” flowers donated from places like Kroger to create 
beautiful arrangements that are distributed to hospitals and 
nursing homes as random acts of love and service.  

Sign up by June 3 if you plan to attend and to find out what 
to bring to the pitch-in using the sheet under the TV.  
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 elders 		

MISSION	STATEMENT	
We are a caring Community  

called together in ministry by the 

Holy Spirit through the Gospel 

and the Sacraments to: believe in 

Jesus Christ as Savior, worship 

the Triune God, and serve God 

by proclaiming the Gospel, 

joyfully celebrating our  

God-given gifts, and loving and 

serving our neighbors  

with Jesus as our example. 
 

PILGRIM	LUTHERAN	
CHURCH	STAFF	

Pastor	
	

Education	Director	
Gloria	Worth	

Preschool	Director	
Amy	Tucker	

Youth	Directors	
Jenny	Pitts	
Gail	Powell	

Cantor	to	the	Congregation	
Sarah	Gran	Williams	
Director	of	Music	for		
Children	&	Youth	

Gail	Powell	
Handbell	Director	

Kevin	Donley	
Assistant	Treasurer	

Donna	Drew	
Office	Manager	
Debbie	Collins	

Set-up	&	Custodial	Assistant	
Matt	Worth	
Maintenance	
Mark	Wylie	

	
Pilgrim’s	Progress	Editor	

Lee	Ann	Roeder	
leeann.roeder@me.com	
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The events in the last several months 
of my life have caused me to re-evaluate 
my life. I have asked the question, “What 
plans does our Lord Jesus Christ have for 
me?” 

After having my quadruple bypass 
operation last October, I realized that the 
Lord is and has been watching over me 
my entire life. When I was having the 

cardiac catheterization procedure, the doctor exclaimed, 
“Why is this guy still alive?” I had no chest pain, no 
shortness of breath, or any other symptoms that could reveal 
the problem. I had continued rigorous activity including a 66-
mile bike ride against a strong headwind, and helping 
unload a truck at a food bank just days before my surgery. I 
believe strongly that the only reason that I am still here is due 
to the power and grace of Almighty God. Why me, Lord? 
Sinful being that I am, I have failed You time and time again. 
I do not know what plans You have for me, but Your infinite 
wisdom transcends my poor power to understand. I had 
always realized that God loved me in spite of my 
shortcomings, but this was the ultimate evidence of such 
love.  

I have always loved God and been grateful for His gift of 
life and gift of His Son Jesus Christ, who through His death 
has given us forgiveness of our sins and salvation. The 
creation of the universe is yet again more evidence of God’s 
love for us. We are created in the image of God, but 
sometimes we do not realize what that really means. I believe 
that if we are created in God’s image, then we should love 
one another as God loves us. We are called upon in our own 
little spheres of influence to be as little “Christs.” We are to 
spread the good news that God so loved the world that he 
gave His only begotten Son to die for us so that through Him 
we have eternal life. I also believe that just as Christ suffered 
death for our sakes, we are called to suffer as well. It is 
through that suffering that we can grow in compassion for 
those around us who are in misery. We are therefore better 
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SACRED	THREADS	
Join Sacred Threads when they meet at 10 a.m. on Tuesday, 
June 5, at church.	
	
CONGREGATIONAL	LIFE	COMMITTEE	

Be sure to mark your calendars with the following 
Congregational Life Committee events. If you have any 
questions, contact Carol Dahoney. 
• SATURDAY,	JUNE	23—Take 

me out to the ballgame, 
and come hear the Pilgrim 
Men’s Chorus sing the 
National Anthem before 
the Indianapolis Indians 7 
p.m. game against the 
Durham Bulls. We’ll have 
a block of seats on the 
second level behind home 
plate. Tickets are $14, and 
available for purchase on Sundays from 9 a.m. to noon. If 
you pay by check, please write “BASEBALL TICKETS” in 
the memo line. 
ONE	PILGRIM,	ONE	BOOK—Connect with us over a good 
summer read! Same Kind of Different as Me is an inspiring 
story of love and service that can be enjoyed by all ages. 
There’s even a picture book version for our youngest 
readers! We encourage all to begin reading around June 
15. Then, in August, we will gather for lunch and what is 
sure to be an interesting and fun, intergenerational 
discussion of the book. After lunch, we’ll show the film 
adaptation of the book for anyone interested in seeing it. 

	

ELDER	ASSIGNMENTS	
	

ALL-CLA	
Dave	Runkel	

(317)	442-2678	
drunkelsr2@gmail.com	

	

CLE-FOL	
Tim	Guedel	

(317)	243-1819	
tommyteeg@yahoo.com	

	

FOR-HEY	
Jim	Williams	

(317)	525-7708	
jaawilli67@gmail.com	

	

HIA-KOC	
Gwen	Knipstein	
(317)	402-1162	

gknipste@aol.com	
	

KON-McC	
Susie	Pike	

(317)	710-6981	
susan.p.pike@gmail.com	

	

MEY-PRZ	
Kathy	Bloom	

(317)	879-1614	
sbloomindy@sbcglobal.net	

	

RAN-SCH	
Bob	Schumacher	
(317)	828-0217	

robertschumacher@yahoo.com	
	

SCO-THR	
Mike	Roeder	

(812)	449-2702	
indvalues@gmail.com	

	

VAN-ZIM	
Dave	Blase	

(317)	253-5003	
yblase@sbcglobal.net	

2

equipped to give comfort to those who are suffering. In the 
final analysis I believe that God has kept me around to use my 
life for discipleship. This is a testimony to the power and grace 
of Almighty God. 

Dave Blase 

pilgrim  
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CLC has 10 paperback copies available for $14.25 each (or order on your own from Amazon). 
The picture book is $10.75. Books are available in the church lobby on a table near the stairs. If 
you pay by check, please make payable to Pilgrim Lutheran Church with “One Pilgrim, One 
Book” in the subject line. Please sign up if you plan to participate, even if you obtain the book 
on your own. 

• SATURDAY,	OCTOBER	6—Pilgrim’s annual Oktoberfest/Old Fashioned Baseball Game will take 
place!	

 

GOD’S	WORK.	OUR	HANDS.—FILL	A	TOTE.	FEED	A	FAMILY.	
Pilgrim is partnering with the Hamilton County 

Harvest Food Bank to collect food staples to support the 
Hamilton County Youth Assistance Summer Lunch 
Program. 2017 was the first year of the lunch program, 
and it served over 100 families in the Carmel school 
district alone! This program provides much-needed food 
over the summer for students who would normally get 
free or reduced meals in school. Totes should be 
returned by June 3. Please include: 

• Peanut butter 
• Sun butter (for those with allergies) 
• Individual fruit cups/applesauce 
• Individual mac-n-cheese cups 
• Pop-top soups (prefer tomato or chicken noodle) 
• Pop-top corn and carrots 
• Granola bars (with and without nuts) 
• Low- or no-sugar full-size cereal boxes (e.g. Cheerios, Chex, Rice Krispies, etc.) 
• Individual oatmeal packets 
• Small pop-top cans of tuna or chicken 
Deposit items in the collection bin near the stairs in the church lobby. You also may make a 

monetary donation by offering envelope or check made out to Pilgrim Lutheran Church with 
“FEED A FAMILY” in the memo line.  

Contact Tammy Donley or Mark Tisdale with questions. 
 

CONGRATULATIONS	TO	THE	BOWENS	
Bill and Barb Bowen retired this year from Hamilton Heights High 
School after 40+ years of teaching. That’s a lot of positive influence on a 
lot of young people! Congratulations!	
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Pilgrim has an active Columbarium Committee working on a preliminary plan putting together 
ideas that will be presented to the Board of Directors for their approval and then to a future 
Voters’ meeting. Before we finalize our plans to present to the Board, we want your input. Please 
complete this quick survey. Then place in the offering plate or in Jason Follstad’s church mailbox. 
  
1. If Pilgrim were to have a Columbarium (defined as a place where interment ashes are 

kept) on our church property, would you and your family be interested in learning more 
about this option? 
CIRCLE ONE:   YES    NO 

2. We have estimated pricing currently in the range of around $500 to spread ashes in a 
designated garden type common area, with the inscription of each name placed on a 
combined plaque, as well as another option to have niches (a space in a columbarium to 
hold an urn) for an estimated price of $2500 for two niches, and half of that for one niche. 
Based on this pricing, are you still interested? 
CIRCLE ONE:   YES    NO 

3. If you answered YES to questions 1 and 2 above: Would you be willing to reserve and pay 
for your places in advance given the information above? (Possible payment options will 
come from the Board of Directors at a future date.) 
CIRCLE ONE:   YES    NO 

4. If you have other comments or feedback for the Columbarium Committee, please include 

them here: _____________________________________________________________________________________  

 ___________________________________________________________________________________________________  

 ___________________________________________________________________________________________________  

# 
opinion  

PILGRIM	GARDEN	UPDATE	
The veggies are planted and now the 

fun begins! We’ll need help throughout the 
growing season. To make it easy to 
communicate, we’ll post a laminated 
garden plan at the garden, and we’ll have a 
dry erase board in the narthex where we’ll 
post a weekly to-do list. Just stop by as you 
can, and be sure to make notes if you do 
anything. I’ll be at the garden most 
Saturdays from 9 a.m. on. Thanks for your 
help! – Paul Swanson 
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Sunday, April 29, 2018 was Confirmation Sunday at Pilgrim. It was a glorious day full of God’s 
amazing spirit as seven young people at Pilgrim were confirmed: Malik Dorn, Will Kelleher, Ella 
Konow, Adam Longmire, Jonathan Pitts, Elizabeth Rexing, and Max Shurr. Congratulations and 
God’s blessings upon each of you. We began the day with a family breakfast. At the breakfast we 
were inspired and deeply moved by each of the confirmands standing before the audience reading 
their Statement of Faith Paper. Bravo and well done to each confirmand! From the breakfast we 
moved into the worship space where the children were able to stand before the loving 
congregation and Affirm their Baptismal Promises made many years ago by their parents. It was a 
wonderful, spirit-filled day. 

A day like this does not come together without lots of help and support. I would like to take a 
moment to thank all the people involved who helped in one way or many ways. 
• To all the confirmand parents who have encouraged their child in their faith and faithfully got 

them to church for confirmation classes. 
• To Pastor John Roberts who thoughtfully officiated the worship service. 
• To the Mentors who cared for and befriended their confirmation student mentee this past year: 

Doug Lippert, Dick Dahoney, Erica Harriman, Jim Williams, Andrew Powell, Marla Murphy, 
and Paul Swanson. 

• To the chief cook extraordinaire:  Annalea Robeson, her breakfast spread was delicious.  
• To those who decorated Fellowship Hall and helped with some of the food shopping and 

prepping: Jenny Pitts, Jody Konow and Sharon Rexing; a special thanks to Jenny’s mom for her 
help in the kitchen too! 

• The most essential set-up, break down and clean-up crew: Matt Worth, Steve Worth, Jon Cable, 
Gail Powell, Nolan and Caleb Elser, and to Gerald Powell for repairing the large coffee 
percolators!  

• For beautiful music during worship: thank you Sarah and Choir. 
• Taking photos at the end of the service: Kevin Donley 
• And last but not least cake for everyone at the end of our beautiful morning: Annalea Robeson, 

again!! 
It is good to say “thank you,” but it is not good to forget someone. I hope I have carefully and 

thoughtfully remembered 
everyone who helped make 
this day special. BUT, if I 
have forgotten someone I am 
heartily sorry and certainly 
did and do appreciate your 
service. So I say again, Thank 
You from the bottom of my 
heart! 
Gloria Worth 

sunday   
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 LUNCH	+	PRIME	LIFE	VISIT,	TUESDAY	JUNE	19	 
Join us for lunch and a field trip to Prime Life, a Carmel Seniors activity center, to learn about 

programs that we might be able to integrate into our Super Seniors program. We’ll have a private 
dining room at Razzo’s Italian Restaurant (12501 N. Meridian Street, Carmel), where we will meet 
at 11:30 a.m. Checks will be individual. Following lunch, we’ll drive to Prime Life (1038 3rd Ave. 
SW, Carmel). Sign up by June 17 so we can advise the restaurant on the head count. Contact Bob 
Schumacher with questions. 

	
LUNCH	+	INDIANA	HISTORICAL	SOCIETY	VISIT,	TUESDAY	JULY	17 

In July we’ll go adventuring in downtown Indianapolis, where we’ll visit the Indiana 
Historical Society. We will explore exhibits together, including the Red Skelton collection. Bus 
transportation will be provided. The cost is about $20. The bus will pick us up from Pilgrim at 9:30 
a.m., and return us to Pilgrim about 4:15 p.m. Lunch will be served in a conference room at the 
museum, but will be individually purchased from a café right next to the museum. Sign up by 
June 17 so we know what size bus to rent. Special thanks to Pilgrim member Kathy Clark, who 
works at the museum and helped organize this event. Contact Carol Dahoney with questions. 

SUPER	SENIORS	luncheons	and	programs	are	open	to	anyone	of	any	age.		

Please	sign	up	on	the	sheet	in	the	narthex	if	you	plan	to	join	them.	

Dick Dahoney received a quilt in 
honor of his military service 
during a recent seniors lunch.  
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PILGRIM	MEMBER	HIGH	SCHOOL	
GRADUATES	
• SEANA JORDAN—Seana is the daughter of Chris 

Jordan, sister of Charlie, and granddaughter of 
Maureen Jordan. Seana graduated from Fishers High 
School and will attend Ball State University in the fall 
where she plans to study Journalism. 

• R.J. McDUFFEY—R.J. is the son of Keith Dorn and 
Susie Bond, and big brother to Malik, Trinity, Kyler, 
Vanija and Roxanne. R.J. also is the grandson of 
Judy and Dave Hunden. R.J. graduated from 
Washington High School in Indianapolis. He will 
attend Vincennes University in the fall, where he will 
focus on a Sports and Health Major with long-term 
goals of becoming a Physical Therapist or Athletic 
Trainer. 

• ANNA NELSEN—Anna is the daughter of Matt and 
Jennifer Nelsen, sister of Kayla, and granddaughter of 
Gwen and Rich Knipstein. Anna graduated from 
Carmel High School and will attend Butler University 
in Indianapolis this fall. Anna is undecided on her 
particular area of study so she will begin at Butler with 
the Exploratory Studies Program. 

• JOHANNES SCHADOW—Johannes is the son of 
Dorothea and Gunther Schadow, and brother of 
Maria. Johannes graduated from North Central High 
School and will join his sister Maria at Purdue in the 
fall. Johannes will enter into the Exploratory 
Engineering Studies Program and Mathematics. 

• AVERY SIMS—Avery is the daughter of Lisa and 
Kregg Sims, and sister of Cooper. Avery graduated 
from Carmel High School and will attend Indiana 
University/Bloomington in the fall, where she will study 
Human Biology. 

• EVAN VEATCH—Evan is the son of Craig and Karin 
Veatch, and brother of Ben. Evan graduated from 
Carmel High School and will attend UCLA in the fall. 
He is undecided on his major. 

2

• EMMA WILLIAMS—Emma is the daughter of Julie 
and Jim Williams, sister of Ryan, and granddaughter 
of John and Judi Williams. Emma graduated from 
Noblesville High School and will attend Indiana 
University/Bloomington in the fall to study Business. 

• ANNA ZETZL—Anna is the daughter of Jim and 
Heather Zetzl, and sister of Sarah. Anna graduated 
from Zionsville High School, and is attending IUPUI in 
the fall where she will study Informatics. 

 
PILGRIM	MEMBER	COLLEGE	GRADUATES	
• JOSHUA CHRISTIAN KUECHLER, JR.— Josh is the 

son of Beth and Josh Kuechler, and grandson of Carol 
and Dick Dahoney. Josh graduated from Ball State 
University, Muncie, IN, with a B.A. in Kinesiology. 

• TIM ROEDER—Tim is the son of Lee Ann and Mike 
Roeder, and brother of Kurt and John. Tim graduated 
from the Kelley School of Business at IUPUI with a 
B.S. in Business and a triple major in Accounting, 
Finance and International Studies. 

• ROB PEETERS—Rob is the son of Laura and Ron 
Peeters, and brother of Joey. Rob graduated from 
IUPUI with a B.A. in Journalism and a Minor in Motor 
Sports Studies and Communications. 

 
NON-PILGRIM	MEMBER	GRADUATES	TO	BE	
ACKNOWLEDGED:	
• LUKE ROBERT SPICER—Luke is the son of 

Maryellen and Steve Spicer, and grandson of Carol 
and Dick Dahoney. He graduated from Dominican 
University, River Forest, IL, with a B.A. (cum laude), in 
History Education. He also was a two-time All 
American, NCAA Division III Men’s Volleyball 
Dominican University Male Athlete of the Year, 2018. 

• HANNAH MARIE SPICER—Hannah is the daughter 
of Maryellen and Steve Spicer, and granddaughter of 
Carol and Dick Dahoney. Hannah graduated from St. 
Charles East High School in St. Charles, IL, and will 
attend the University of North Carolina/Asheville. 

graduates   
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graduates   

These are a couple photos from our 
graduation reception in May. (Thanks to 
Rich Knipstein for capturing these 
moments!) 
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 SUNDAYS  WEDNESDAYS 

8 a.m.  10:45 a.m. 7 p.m. 
 JUNE 3, 2018   

Kathy Bloom ELDER Dave Blase JUNE 6, 2018 
Nathan High ACOLYTE Max Shurr ELDER 

Gigowski Family GREETERS Shurr Family Susie Pike 
Denny Licht LAY ASSISTANT Frank Bates LAY ASSISTANT 

Nancy Schenkel CHANCEL VOLUNTEER Susie Pike Darrell Pike 
Steve Bloom A/V COVERAGE Mark Tisdale  

   JUNE 13, 2018 
 JUNE 10, 2018  ELDER 

Jim Williams ELDER Dave Blase Bob Schumacher 
TBD ACOLYTE Nolan Elser LAY ASSISTANT 
TBD GREETERS Elser/Baumgarn families Marla Murphy 

Mike Przybylski LAY ASSISTANT Noel Shilling  
N/A COMMUNION ASSISTANTS Claire Weems JUNE 20, 2018 

Nancy Schenkel CHANCEL VOLUNTEER Maxine Lempke, Flo Westerman, 
Stephanie Boarman-Rowe 

ELDER 
Dave Blase 

Dave Runkel A/V COVERAGE Mark Tisdale LAY ASSISTANT 
   Frank Bates 
 JUNE 17, 2018   

Kathy Bloom ELDER Dave Blase JUNE 27, 2018 
Nate Gordon ACOLYTE Noah Berg ELDER 

Gigowski Family GREETERS Berg Family Jim Williams 
Marla Murphy LAY ASSISTANT John Williams LAY ASSISTANT 

Nancy Schenkel CHANCEL VOLUNTEER Pat Hanson John Shilling 
Steve Bloom A/V COVERAGE Mark Tisdale  

    
 JUNE 24, 2018   

Kathy Bloom ELDER Dave Blase  
TBD ACOLYTE Aaron Donley  
TBD GREETERS Donley Family  

Karin Veatch LAY ASSISTANT Tammy Donley  
Nancy Schenkel CHANCEL VOLUNTEER Pat Hanson The JULY 

Steve Bloom A/V COVERAGE Mark Tisdale MINISTRY SCHEDULE 

   will be emailed 

   at the end of June 

 ALTAR GUILD   
 Marci Fedorcha   

Dave Runkel 
Russ Thieleman USHERS Chris Konow, Dan Sailer 

Barb Geraghty, Dan Murphy 
 

    
    

 

JUNE	MINISTRY	SCHEDULE	
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JUNE	2018	CALENDAR	
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JULY	2018	CALENDAR	
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Dusty	Scott	
Ben	Veatch	

1	 	

Mike	Roeder	 2	 Jay	&	Evelyn	Hoffman	(39	years)	
Charlotte	Konow	
Nancy	Schenkel	

4	 	

Rick	Hanson	
Robert	Schumacher	

5	 Kristen	&	Trip	Kelleher	(19	years)	

Marlene	Proch	 7	 	
Brian	Bowen	 8	 	
Susan	Meyer	
John	Roberts	

9	 	

	 12	 Steve	&	Carol	Hatfield	(47	years)	
Kathy	Bloom	
Aaron	Powell	

Andrew	Powell	
13	 Denny	&	Karen	Licht	(48	years)	

	 15	 Tony	&	Pat	Guedel	(61	years)	
Lauren	Scott	 17	 	
Nathan	High	 18	 	
Chris	Konow	 19	 	
Trinity	Dorn	

Sarah	Williams	
21	 	

Grant	Coons	 22	 Chris	&	Jody	Konow	(22	years)	
Tess	Hawkins-Wilding	

Luke	Miller	
24	

Steve	&	Colleen	Nobis	(29	years)	
Steve	&	Gloria	Worth	(46	years)	

Colleen	Nobis	
Steve	Nobis	

25	
Kevin	&	Laura	Fischer	(35	years)	
Matthew	&	Jennifer	Nelsen	(24	years)	

	 26	
Al	&	Pat	Goertemiller	(47	years)	
Don	&	Mary	Jane	Newby	(53	years)	

Harrison	Hawkins-Wilding	
Fran	Willis	

28	 Brad	&	Annemarie	Allen	(32	years)	

Alayna	Pabst	 30	 	
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Kathy	Ransford	 1	 Dick	&	Mary	Kay	Snyder	(56	years)	
Andy	Shilling	 2	 	

	 5	
Dick	&	Sundy	Hughes	(39	years)	
Beth	&	Josh	Kuechler	(15	years)	

Ben	Bowen	
Maxine	Lempke	

6	 	

Susan	Maul	 7	 Jason	&	Jamie	Follstad	(6	years)	
	 8	 Dave	&	Judy	Hunden	(51	years)	

Tony	Guedel	
Steve	Witte	

11	 	

Laura	Peeters	 12	 John	&	Sarah	Williams	Jr.	(15	years)	
Christian	Follstad	 14	 	

	 16	 Michael	&	Ashley	Eddie	(12	years)	
Steve	Hatfield	
Kayla	Nelsen	

17	 	

Noah	Berg	
Gwen	Knipstein	

18	 	

Evelyn	Kramer	 20	 	
	 22	 John	&	Taylor	Roeder	(1	year)	

Ella	Hatfield	 23	 	
Mike	Przybylski	 24	 	

Charlotte	Lippert	
Gail	Powell	

26	 Kevin	&	Tammy	Donley	(15	years)	

George	Ransford	 28	 	
	 29	 Kyle	&	Kristen	Clemens	(12	years)	

Collette	Hiatt	 31	 	
	 	 	

 




